
Harry  Potter  –  Reading  Vs.
Watching
Now that I’ve read the first installment in the Harry Potter
series, I decided to watch the movie make the story come to
life.  I wasn’t disappointed, but I much prefer the book – the
movie leaves out a lot of details.  It was obvious that was
going to happen otherwise the movie would be about 12 hours
long, but the excluded details were enough to make me prefer
the book to the movie.  Here is a run-down of thoughts I had
while enjoying the movie last night:

•  Did the beginning of the movie portray Professor McGonagall
as a cat as she is in the book?  I didn’t notice it, but I
also came into the movie a minute or two late due to an
unplanned (though pleasant!) phone conversation.  I would have
liked to see her as a cat.

•  I really liked seeing how the train station came to life,
and especially how exactly they found platform 9¾!

•  Did the movie explain the resident ghosts of Hogwarts?  I
noticed lack of explanation for other characters as well –
especially Neville! – but as stated before, it’s a long movie,
so maybe it was out of necessity that they had to cut some
descriptions that were present in the book.

•  The movie is well cast and directed.  Everything is just
like I pictured from the book, and that’s a good thing.  I had
considered waiting to watch any of the Potter movies until I
was finished reading the series for fear that movie would ruin
my vision of Hogwarts, but I’m glad I didn’t wait; the movie
was very enjoyable.  I was pleased to see  that creatures like
the Gringotts bank goblins, for example, looked just like the
sketches in the book which also helped to make my expectations
match the movie.
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•  Visually, the invading troll was cool, although its extreme
smelliness was completely downplayed in the movie – one of the
things I wish was not.

•  This movie would be so cool in 3D!!

•  The charcer Hagrid gained about 50 IQ points for the
movie.  He was likable, but reads dumber than he acted in the
movie.  I think I would have liked to see him more like he was
in the book.

•  The movie is a good representation of the book brought to
life, but how is it to watch it on its own if you haven’t read
the book?  I will talk to my husband about this because he did
just that.  And for me – the movie almost went too fast for
me.  I saw events happen in minutes that in real time, took me
weeks to read about!  But then again, there are over 300 pages
being shown in under 3 hours.

•  The character Severus Snape stood out as being very well
cast – I’m not remembering a very vivid depiction of him in
the book, and the movie did not disappoint in this regard.

FOLLOWING MIGHT BE SPOILERS – YOU MIGHT NOT WANT TO READ ANY
FURTHER IF YOU HAVEN’T SEEN OR READ HARRY POTTER AND THE
SORCERER’S STONE

•  Quirrell didn’t seem to be stuttering much in the movie,
which brings me to a minor complaint that I have about both
the book and the movie.   I felt that Professor’s Quirrell’s
character was not elaborated upon enough to fully give the
audience the big surprise ending.  Sometimes I would even get
Quirrell mixed up with Filch (while reading the book anyway),
but I guess that could also be a side effect of reading while
falling asleep!

•  Did I miss something, or does neither the book nor the
movie elaborate upon why Harry’s scar hurts when he see Snape?



Overall, a very enjoyable movie-watching experience!  Fun for
everyone – the kids weren’t scared by it and enjoyed it, and
my husband liked it so much that he’s been asking me when I’m
going to finish the 2nd book because he wants to see the 2nd
movie!

Harry  Potter  And  The
Sorcerer’s Stone
I did it.  I’ve finished reading the first book in the Harry
Potter series, Harry Potter and the Sorcerer’s Stone.  And I
really enjoyed it; I think I can officially call myself a
Harry Potter fan!  The book was very fast-moving, and because
it’s kind of a kids’ fantasy book (but don’t get the wrong
idea – MANY adults like it too!), I was able to finish the
entire 300 pages on my limited reading schedule without even
having to renew it at the library once!

Tonight, I’m going to start the second book in the series,
Harry Potter and the Chamber of Secrets, and if I can convince
my husband, we’ll be watching the movie of the first book this
weekend.  And now I am REALLY excited to see the new Wizarding
World of Harry Potter at Universal Studios in Orlando.  They
are  being  kinda  secretive  about  the  Harry  Potter  and  the
Forbidden Journey attraction, but it promises to use “entirely
new technology” to bring the Harry Potter series to life “in a
way never before experienced”!  Maybe something like The Mummy
ride or The Amazing Adventures of Spiderman 3D?  How cool
would  that  be  for  Harry  Potter!!   And  the  shops  and
restaurants are all going to keep in the tradition of the boy
wizard’s world.  Chocolate frogs, anyone?  The world doesn’t
open until spring, and it doesn’t look like we’re going to get
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to Florida before the fall or next winter anyway, so if that
becomes  a  reality,  we  will  have  to  make  sure  we  get  to
Universal – I really liked Islands of Adventure anyway, and
now it’s going to be even better!  I just have to make sure I
read all the Potter books by then.  And I almost don’t want to
read too much about the new world on the internet for fear
that it would be spoilers about things I haven’t discovered
yet.

As much as I’m enjoying the Harry Potter series, I’m not
usually one to stick to one type of book.  If I need a break
from Hogwart’s before I get through all 7 stories, I might try
The Zookeeper’s Wife, a story about a zoo in Poland in the
1930’s and how it’s destroyed during the holocaust – as long
as it’s not too depressing of a read.

Nothing To Say…
Another fog day, so the kids are off school.  They’re playing
with each other right now, so I have a few minutes…  why
bother to start cleaning when I know that they’ll be “momming”
me any second?  The house is a disaster, and it needs a good
few  hours  of  attention  at  least.   Why  bother  starting
laundry?  The bird will only scream at me and rile up the kids
who are otherwise being good.

A fellow tangents blogger recently wrote about the grey days
of winter, and I guess I’m feeling that now.  It’s too cold to
bundle up the kids and take them anywhere, and we’re really
trying to watch our pennies anyway – taking them out costs
money, even if just the gas in the car, it’s still more
expensive than staying home.  Can’t walk anywhere because it’s
too cold.  So, we’re staying home, trying to keep all 5 of us
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out of the way of my husband, who works at home and is, of
course, working all day.

No need to bring you up to speed on the current happenings in
my life – just every day stuff, laced with a little bad luck. 
Nothing to spread any “cheer” about.

We’ve watched a few movies recently; saw Star Wars for the
first time as an adult.  Growing up in the 80’s, I saw clips
of the most famous parts as a kid.  My husband and I both had
the stomach flu last week, and we couldn’t sleep, so we stayed
up and watched Star Wars.  It was entertaining; not my kind of
movie, but perhaps eventually I will watch the other movies in
the series.  Here’s a question for Star Wars fans:  I know
that they re-released the movie with digital enhancements,
including the scene with Jabba the Hut.  So did they film that
as new footage for the re-release?  Harrison Ford did look
like he could be decades older…

And speaking of series, I have begun to read the Harry Potter
series.  I’m about 50 pages away from finishing the first
book, and I’m really enjoying it.  I was really excited to
watch the movie when I was finished with the book,  but then I
started thinking that I might want to keep my own vision of
Hogwarts.  Might the movie ruin the picture I have in my
head?  Using imagination is fun; I don’t want to take that
away from myself or lose motivation to finish reading the
series.  Then again, I’ve never heard any Potter fans complain
that the movies didn’t do the books justice; I hear they are
very good.  I’m just wondering if I should wait until I’m done
with or at least a little further in the series to watch the
movies.

Then again, it’s not like we have a lot of time to watch 
movies, anyway.  With my husband back on full time and us
still fulfilling our youth group and other obligations, as
well as caring for our 4 kids (who don’t sleep a lot!), by the
time we put in a movie for “us” time, we are both dozing and



can’t get through an entire one anyway.  Sigh.  Well, not to
be negative, but the grey days of winter are here.  Can’t wait
until spring!!!  GO CUBS!  Maybe THIS year…


